
WEST SADSBURY TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION 
January 22, 2019 
 
 
 
 

1. Chief Fidler reported that “things are going well” and had nothing further to report. 
2. Cory Rathman attended this morning’s meeting to discuss the Township’s MS4 program and 

Chesapeake Bay Pollution Reduction Plan.  He reported that Land Studies completed a field 
assessment of various stream restoration sites in the township where the sediment reduction 
requirement for the MS4 permit could be accomplished.  Part of Pine Creek was identified as 
one of the sites.  A restoration project along Pine Creek may also provide the opportunity to 
partner with Sadsbury Township, Lancaster County.  The next step is to identify the property 
owners along Pine Creek and send letters to inform them of the stream bank restoration project 
and the township’s MS4 program. 

3. A list of outstanding invoices, including $4,609.89 in general fund expenses and $350.06 in liquid 
fuels expenses, was presented to the Board.  Barry Edwards made a motion to pay the invoices, 
and John Keesey seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 

4. Barry Edwards made a motion to appoint Ed Haas as the Board’s Fire District Representative.  
John Keesey seconded the motion, and motion passed 3-0.  John Keesey made a motion to 
appoint Barry Edwards as the Board’s Alternate Fire District Representative.  Ed Haas seconded 
the motion, and motion passed 3-0. 

5. The Conditional Use Application for Chester and Emma Stoltzfus was presented to the Board.  It 
will be forwarded to the solicitor in preparation for the hearing. 

6. Joe Prekup presented a roads report that included salt and fuel use for 2018. The problems with 
water being pumped onto roadways have been solved.  He stated that the roads in the 
Woodland View Development need work done on them, and he would like to set up a five-year 
program to set aside $100,000 per year for road repair.  Barry would like to include a notice in 
the annual newsletter about funding for roads.  Joe also informed the Board that Eastern Shore 
will present a pipeline safety seminar at the township building on January 28 at 6:30 p.m. 

7. The Board discussed the annual Fiddler’s Picnic.  They decided not to have the picnic in 2019 
due to the costs. 

 
As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Cindy Mammarella 

 
Cindy Mammarella 
Township Manager 
 

 
 
 
 


